Mitchell County CTP 

Status Report
August 9, 2018
Study Contacts

· TPD Project Engineer: Pam R. Cook, PE; (919) 707-0975; prcook@ncdot.gov
· RPO Contact: David Graham; (828) 265-5434 Ext. 135, dgraham@regiond.org  
· Division 13 Contact: Stephen M. Sparks; ssparks@ncdot.gov or Hannah Cook; hkcook@ncdot.gov
· Local Contact: Kathy Young; Mitchell County Manager; (828) 537-1394; Kathy.Young@mitchellcounty.org  
Study Schedule

First CTP Committee Meeting
Complete (August 2018)
Develop CTP Vision, Goals and Objectives
Complete (November 2018)
Develop Analysis Tool
Complete (November 2018)
Collect/Forecast SE Data
Complete (December 2018)
Deficiency Analysis
Compete (December 2018)
Develop Draft CTP
Complete (February 2019)
Draft CTP to Locals
Complete (April 2019)
Local Adoptions
June-September 2019
NCDOT Adoption
October 2019

CTP Maps Distributed
October 2019
Documentation
November 2019
Study Close Out
November 2019
Activities This Quarter
· Three public meetings for the draft CTP were held in April/May:  

1. Buladean Community Foundation, April 29, 2019

2. Bowman Middle School in Bakersville, April 30, 2019

3. Harris Middle School in Spruce Pine, May 1, 2019

· The Mitchell County CTP Steering Committee met June 12 to identify the recommended CTP projects following public input meetings.  
· The draft CTP report has been completed.  
· The Town of Bakersville adopted the CTP on July 29.  
Upcoming Activities

· Mitchell County will consider the adoption of the CTP on September 3, and Spruce Pine will consider the adoption of the CTP on September 9.  
· NC Board of Transportation will consider the adoption of the CTP on October 3, 2019.[image: image1.png]



